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THE DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND BISHOPRIC ENDOWMENT TRUST STATUTE 1995 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT ENACTED by the Bishop, Clergy and Laity of the Diocese of Auckland in Synod 
assembled, and by the authority of the same as follows:- 

1 The short title of this Statute shall be "THE DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND BISHOPRIC 
ENDOWMENT TRUST STATUTE". 

2 The consolidated funds and properties (including the Lubecki Legacy and the Flat Bush Property) 
heretofore known as "The Diocese of Auckland Bishopric Endowment  Trust" shall continue to be so 
known, and hereinafter, together with such other funds and properties as may be added thereto by 
any means whatsoever, are in this Statute referred to as "the Endowment Trust Fund". 

3 The nett income, including surplus income, of the Endowment Trust Fund may be applied to any 
one or more of the following purposes: 

(a) the authorised stipend and allowances to the Bishop of the Diocese of Auckland

(b) the outgoings and maintenance, renovation, alteration and repair charges in respect of the
Bishop’s House

(c) the wages of the Secretary and Administration Assistants to the said Bishop, including the
costs of their offices

(d) the authorised stipend of and allowances to the Assistant Bishops to the said Bishop,
including the costs of their offices

(e) the wages of the Secretaries to the Assistant Bishops of the Diocese of Auckland and
Administration Assistants, including the costs of their offices

(f) the authorised stipend of Archdeacons, Bishop’s Chaplain, the Northern Ministry Training
Director and the Co-ordinator of Ministry Education of the Diocese of Auckland

(g) the wages of the Secretaries to the Archdeacons, Bishop’s Chaplain, the Northern Ministry
Training Director and the Co-ordinator of Ministry Education of the Diocese of Auckland,
including the costs of their offices

(h) the wages or stipends and authorised allowances of other personnel undertaking work
associated with the provision of Episcopal ministry relating to the Diocese of Auckland as
agreed to from time to time by the Trustee in consultation with the Bishop of Auckland

(i) the outgoings and maintenance, renovation, alteration and repair charges in respect of
houses of the Assistant Bishops of the Diocese of Auckland

(j) the authorised stipend of and allowances of Bishop(s) within the Pihopatanga o Aotearoa

(k) the wages of the Secretary to the Bishop(s) within Te Pihopatanga o Aotearoa and
Administration Assistants, including the costs of their offices

(l) the outgoings and maintenance, renovation, alteration and repair charges in respect of the
house of the Bishop of Tai Tokerau

(m) the authorised stipend of and allowances to the Bishop of Polynesia

(n) the outgoings, maintenance, renovation, alteration and repair charges in respect of the
house of the Bishop of Polynesia



Page 2 of 2 - Bishopric Endowment Trust Statute  

(o) the wages of the Secretary to the Bishop of Polynesia and Administration Assistants,
including the costs of their offices

(p) in such manner as shall time to time be lawfully directed.”


